
 
 

 
 
 
Tom Pursglove MP 
House of Commons 
London 
SW1A 0AA 
 
 
           19 March 2024 
 
Dear Tom, 
 
Safer Roads funding for Corby constituency 
 
I am pleased to announce that the Department for Transport has awarded 
Northamptonshire County Council £2,200,000 to improve safety on the A6.   
 
The funding comes as part of our Safer Roads Fund with £38.3m awarded in 
this tranche.   
 
My officials are engaging with relevant local authorities and the Road Safety 
Foundation so suitable proposals for this programme can be identified and 
worked up in the near future. 
 
I hope this is welcome news. 
 

Best wishes, 
 

     
 

GUY OPPERMAN MP 
 

MINISTER FOR ROADS AND LOCAL TRANSPORT 

From the Parliamentary  
Under Secretary of State 
Guy Opperman MP 
 
Great Minster House 
33 Horseferry Road 
London 
SW1P 4DR 
 
Tel: 0300 330 3000 
E-Mail: saferroadsfund@dft.gov.uk 
 
Web site: www.gov.uk/dft 
 


